
       
    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY  

 

 

3 December 2020 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

I have the honour to inform you that I received a letter dated 3 December 2020,  

from H.E. Mr. Jerry Mathews Matjila, Permanent Representative of the Republic of South 

Africa and President of the Security Council for the month of December, informing that the 

statement of the Security Council on the occasion of the Special Session of the General 

Assembly in response to the COVID-19 pandemic has been finalised and the President of 

the Council has requested to deliver it at the closing segment of the Special Session.  

 

In this regard, I will invite the Assembly to take a procedural decision at the end of 

the 2nd plenary meeting of the Special Session today, 3 December, to allow the President of 

the Security Council deliver the statement at the closing segment of the Special Session, on 

Friday, 4 December 2020, in the General Assembly Hall. 

 

Please, accept Excellency the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

 
Volkan BOZKIR 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York  

 


